
 

 

Outcomes: Meeting held on 8 June 2021 
 

Elections 

As members are aware, the PSA BOD held a virtual meeting with members on 8 June 2021, after having 

met with the Branch executive. During the virtual meeting the following was communicated to the 

membership: 

 

• That the previous round of elections held in March 2021, have been declared null and void because 

the ballot paper utilised for the exercise was defective in that it prompted parties on who to vote into 

certain positions within the Branch executive.  

• That in as far as the Branch management in the Department is concerned, the status quo would 

remain (as set out in Circular 9 of 2020- attached). This means that the Chairperson would remain Ms 

Nomabandla Silinyana, the Secretary of the Branch would remain Ms Dimakatso Mokwadi, and the 

two other members of the executive who would remain Morangwa Ramonyathi and Dakalo Masia. 

• Dakalo Masia remains a duly appointed shop steward in the structure after a verification process done 

by the Administration after concerns were raised about his position.  

• The current Branch executive has been tasked with ensuring that elections take place at the DOT to 

elect a new Branch executive. This will be done in collaboration with the Pretoria Provincial Office.  

• The date and details of the elections will be communicated to members as soon as these have been 

finalised. 

• Members are reminded that a united PSA is beneficial to all members.  

 

Viva PSA, viva. 

 

 

GENERAL MANAGER 

FOR PSA MEMBERS: DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORT (DoT)  

 

15-06-2021 

 

 



 

Public Servants Association of South Africa NPC 
Head Office 

PSA Head Office, 563 Belvedere Street, Arcadia, Pretoria, PO Box 40404, Arcadia, 0007 
Telephone (012) 303 6500 Fax (012) 303 6652/3 Website www.psa.co.za 

   Directors LJP Mulaudzi C Mntwini P Snyman MK Seelamo 
AY Coetzee DD King IT Monyane MA Ramakgale MJ Shiburi NC Silinyana  

                                                                                                                                                               Registration number 1942/015415/08 

PSA CIRCULAR NO 9/2020 

         4 June 2020 

TO ALL 

 

1. DIRECTORS 

2. CHAIRPERSONS AND SECRETARIES OF BRANCHES 

3. PSA HEAD OFFICE MANAGEMENT AND PROVINCIAL MANAGERS 

 

Dear Comrades 

 

ELECTION OF MANAGEMENT MEMBERS OF BRANCHES  

AND COMMITTEES OF WHICH THE TERMS ENDED ON 31 MARCH 2020 

 

As you are aware the term of four years of management members of branches and committees ended on 

31 March 2020.  The process of elections was interrupted with the declaration of a national state of disaster by the 

President due to the COVID-19 pandemic followed by a lockdown from midnight on 26 March 2020 until date. 

South Africa moved to level 3 on 1 June 2020 as announced by The President and gatherings and movement of 

people have been restricted. 

 

The Board of Directors has subsequently approved the following: 

 

1) To recognize the newly elected management members and office bearers of branches of which the 

elections have been concluded. 

 

2) To extend the term of branches which were in the process of conducting and finalizing elections 

provisionally until further notice.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Leon Gilbert 

Acting GENERAL MANAGER 
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